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November Meeting:  Quesnel Lake, British Columbia 
with Dell Swearingen 

 

Dell Swearingen is a long time SFC club member.  You may remember the  
article in the July SFC newsletter on his recent trip to Quesnel Lake in British 
Columbia. 

Dell has fished this lake two to three times a year since 2008.  He will share 
some pictures and describe fishing the various seasons there.  He has spent 
plenty of time figuring out what works as evidenced by the photo above of a 
lake trout caught one November. 

We look forward to his report on one of his favorite fisheries. 

Election of 2018 Club Officers/Board 

As we’ve mentioned before, the Board will nominate our club officers for 2018 
at its November 6 meeting.  We welcome any and all to come and participate in 
the process. 

The Board also lost a couple of members this year and we need some replace-
ments.  The Board meets once per month for about an hour and you get to help 
plan our outings and other activities.  We would love for you to participate on 
the Board.  And, you’ll probably hear a lot of fishing information and advice at 
those meetings! 

At our November 9 club meeting, club members will vote on the Board’s nomi-

nations.  Please come and cast your vote! 
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Board Members Wanted 

The Santiam Flycasters 
want you! We are looking 
for a few good men and 
women. If you are inter-
ested in helping decide 
who our presenters are 
and where we go for our 
outings, please join us. 
Or, if you just want to 
find out what goes on 
during the board meet-
ings or want to share 
your opinion; please join 
us. No experience needed, 
just your interest in fly fish-
ing is all it takes to be a 
board member. 
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Crooked River Outing Report 

By Leroy Shepherd 

So many of our outings this year have been altered by 
“the weather.”  Strong winds at Devil’s Lake, higher 
than usual water levels on the Willamette, McKenzie, 
and Umpqua led to cancellations or difficult fishing 
conditions. 

The trip to the Crooked River was heralded by torna-
does in Aurora and threatened by snow in the passes.  
Nevertheless, nine Santiam Flycasters dotted the 
shores of the river on a sunny October Saturday in 
Central Oregon. 

Tim Johnson got it started by catching seven Friday 

evening in the stretch just downstream from our 
campsite in Cobble Rock campground.  Saturday morning was a little tougher 
with reports of just a few caught in several hours before lunch.  Thanks Tim for 
preparing delicious hamburgers; a great meal to share food and thoughts on 
fishing and life. 

The group hit the water again in the afternoon and  
everyone caught fish. 

While some of the group left Saturday evening, Jean 
and I stayed and had our best fishing in the late eve-
nings.  We caught fish on a variety of patterns, whatev-
er we could keep floating.  Parachute Adams, Purple 
Haze, orangish Elk Hair caddis, and even a size 10 
October Caddis I tied based on Jim Ferguson’s “fly of 
the month” for October drew strikes.  We watched for 

where the fish were rising and if we could land the fly 
there we would draw a strike (including a three casts 
for three fish on Sunday morning). 

The two fish that I did catch on the October 
caddis were the largest at 12 and 14 inch-
es.  Both of these grabbed the fly as it hit 
the water.  No drift necessary. 

Jean ended up with three fish to hand.  I 
counted 19 over three days.  I’ve deter-
mined that Jean should be a guide as she 
would spot the rising fish, but since she 
couldn’t quite reach them with a cast, she’d 
have me come over and say, “See that 

rock.  Can you cast right beside it?  There’s one there.”  And most of the time 

she was right! 
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Welcome 

New Members in 
October 

Nate Lowe, Salem 

 

Elisabeth Jappay, 
Salem 

 

Our current 
membership for 
2017 stands at 118 

 

Fly Tying Group 
Wednesday  

November 15 

We will meet on the 

Wednesday after our 

November club meeting at 

Garibaldi’s Family Mexican 

Restaurant in West Salem 

November 15 from 6:00-

8:00 p.m. 

Come join us to tie, learn, 

or just visit about fishing.  

Enjoy some tasty food or a 

beverage, if you wish, as 

well.   

We try to demonstrate a 

pattern to tie, if you wish, 

or each person can tie a 

pattern of their choice.  It’s 

very laid back and it is for 

all levels of tying ability. 

If you have questions, 
contact Kent Toomb at 
kent.toomb@gmail.com  
or by phone at  
(541) 990-3964. 
 

Deschutes River Outing Report 

By Ricky Love 

Six members ventured to Central Oregon to fish the 

Deschutes River from Warm Springs to Trout Creek 

on October 21.  Most arrived Friday afternoon/

evening and Tim Johnson got an early start and net-

ted about ten fish (largest was 12 inches) in his fa-

vorite hole by the campground by swinging his “go 

to” fly  - an un weighted orange bodied soft hackle.  

This technique was not successful the following day. 

It was a very cold night on Friday and several of us 

gathered around a nice fire to keep warm and dis-

cussed strategies for the float in the morning. The 

weather forecast for the next morning was 100% 

chance of rain and high wind and from 3am to 

7:30am the forecast appeared to be accurate as the 

rain came down hard. To our surprise the rain sud-

denly stopped and the weather was pleasant for the 

majority of our float. Craig Knoll and Ron Henderson 

enjoyed great success and hooked several fish dur-

ing the day. They both used a very heavy top fly 

(weighted October Caddis Nymph or similar) with a 

smaller nymph below it and a strike indicator. Craig 

caught most of his fish on a size 16-bead head 

Prince Nymph and a few on a green rock worm. The 

key to success on the Deschutes during this time of 

year is to get your flies to the bottom of the river – 

ensure you have heavy nymphs in your fly box!  

For future outings where we camp at Trout Creek, 

the dimensions of the tunnel you must go through 

prior to reaching the campground is 14 feet high and 

about 11 feet wide – Large enough to accommodate 

most RVs and trailers.  This is a great float with 

beautiful scenery that I would highly recommend to 

all members. 

 

 

mailto:kent.toomb@gmail.com
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Santiam Flycasters Monthly Tying Group 
 

The Wednesday following the monthly club meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What:  Monthly tying session for beginner to expert.  A fly will be demonstrated each month.  You can tie 

along or tie your own thing.  Its and opportunity to share, learn and hear some really great fish stories. 

When: The Wednesday following the regular fly club meeting each month.  The session goes from 6:00 pm 

to 8:00 pm. 

Where: Garibaldi Mexican Restaurant & Cantina 

 1111 Edgewater St. NW 

 Salem, OR  

Questions: Contact Kent Toomb email kent.toomb@gmail.com phone 541-990-3964 

 

 

mailto:kent.toomb@gmail.com
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Detroit Lake Outing — November 4, 2017 

We’ll be fishing Detroit Lake on November 4.  Larry fished it a couple of weeks ago and had very good success, mostly 
of fish about 12” but some up to 15”. 

To get there, drive Highway 22 east and turn off at Mongold Boat Ramp a few miles above Detroit Dam.  You can proba-
bly launch at either the old launch to the left or the new ramp to the right.  A floating device will definitely be helpful here. 

Suggested gear is 4-6 weight rods, probably with intermediate or sinking line.  Flies would include the normal stillwater 
selection including woolly buggers and other attractor patterns. 

The club will not provide a meal, so remember your lunch. 

 

Devils Lake Outing — November 11, 2017 
On November 11 (Veterans Day), we will fish Devils Lake near Lincoln City.  It has a good population of resident cut-
throat trout as well as planted rainbows. 

To get there, drive Highways 22 and 18 west to Highway 101, go left (south) on 101 for about a mile, turn left onto East 
Devils Lake Road, and drive several miles to the East Devils Lake Boat Ramp.  The State Parks sign may still be miss-
ing on the right side of the road.  If you get to the outlet stores, you’ve gone too far, so turn around rather than just going 
shopping! 

Suggested gear is 4-6 weight rods with floating or intermediate line, since the lake is relatively shallow.  Flies include the 
normal stillwater selection including woolly buggers and attractor patterns.  Green and black have been successful in the 
past.  A floating device is recommended. 

The club will not provide a meal, so bring your lunch. 

 

 

 
 

2018 Outings 
Boy, our list of planned 2017 outings sure took a bunch of hits!   

Our first outing at Devils Lake was shortened due to weather.  We had several out-
ings cancelled due to high water, including the Deschutes, which is very unusual.  
The Trail Bridge and Walton Lake campgrounds were closed, and then nearby for-
est fires cancelled our Hosmer outing! 

We still, however, managed to fish many fun waters. 

Now, it’s almost time to decide the list of 2018 outings at the December 11 Board 
meeting. 

The Board would love to hear your input on where you would like to have a club 
outing in 2018.  Either come to the Board meeting and provide your input or give it 
to any Board member. 

Our intent is to schedule outings that allow the best participation and fishing possi-
ble, so help us out!  And, plan to come and participate in these outings. 
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November 2017 Fly of the Month 

 

Mirage 
By Kent Toomb 

This is a fly pattern I picked up many years ago on a trip to the Deschutes.  It was my first trip, and I happened to be 

in Tigard so took the opportunity to stop by Kaufman’s Streamborn shop.  Of the hand full of flies I walked out with, 

this one fly has brought countless fish to hand.  I like to fish it as a dropper.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recipe 

 

Hook – 12-20 Scud 

Thread – Black Uni 8/0 

Bead – Gold Tungsten (size to hook) 

Body – Green Uni Wire BR size 

Thorax – Peacock 

Hackle – Medium Dun CDC 



Page 7 

 

1. Place the bead on the 

hook and then secure it in 

the vise.  Start the thread 

behind the hook. 

 

 

 

 
 

2. Start the wire on the near 

side of the hook and ad-

vance the thread rearward 

keeping the wire on the near 

side. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

3.Continue to wrap the 

thread rearward tying the 

wire down to the bend of 

the hook.  Advance the 

thread to the back of the 

bead. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

4. Wrap the wire forward 

with touching wraps to just 

behind the bead leaving it 

about three wraps short of 

the bead. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

5. Attach peacock herl by 

the tips.  You can wrap it 

the individual strands for-

ward or to make it a little 

more durable you can use a 

dubbing loop. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

6.Wrap the herl forward to 

just short of the bead. 
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7.Tie in a single CDC feather 

tip first. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

8. Wrap the CDC feather 3-4 

turns.  Tie off and whip finish. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

9. Pull the CDC hackle rear-

ward and trip to the back of the 

hook.  Scissors will give you a 

more blunt cut.  To soften the 

look trim by pulling the feather 

with your fingers. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Good Fishing. 

Kent Toomb 

Mt. Angel Hazelnutfest 
 

The Mt. Angel Hazelnutfest and German Holiday Market will take place on 
December 2 and 3, from 10 a.m. to 5 or 4 p.m.  The Santiam Flycasters will 
have a booth there along with Project Healing Waters. 

This is outreach for our two organizations.  Our intent is to have a couple of 
people, one or more each from SFC and PHW, tying flies and available to 
provide information about our groups.    

To accomplish this, we need a couple of people to help staff the booth for 3-4 hours.  If you can help, send Ken an e-mail 
at KenKarnosh@gmail.com. 
 
Thanks for the help.  You may also just want to bring your significant other and family out to check out this fun event! 

 

 

 

by Ken Karnosh 

At our last meeting, Joel Lafollete mentioned the Deschutes River Alliance and its activities regarding the Deschutes Riv-
er below Pelton Dam, including the operation of the dam’s Selective Water Withdrawal tower.  Several of you had ques-
tions afterward. 

We have scheduled the Deschutes River Alliance to be our speaker and program at our January 11 club meeting, so you 
can get additional information and ask questions then.  You also can visit their website for information. 

Also, if you Google “Warm Springs Tribe/Pelton Dam”, you can get other information on this subject, as well as the 
DRA’s letter on its concerns. The lower Deschutes is a great fishing river.  How should it be best treated and protected??  

mailto:KenKarnosh@gmail.com


Santiam Flycasters 

2017 Membership Form 

The Santiam Flycasters, Inc. is a group of men, women, and youths in the Salem area who have a common interest in flyfishing and have 

joined together to share their experiences and knowledge of the sport since 1975.  The club was incorporated as an Oregon non-profit 

organization in March of 1977. The Santiam Flycasters, Inc. is affiliated with the Federation of Fly Fishers. 

The mission of the Santiam Flycasters is to promote the sport of fly-fishing for all interested individuals of every generation now and into 

the future. Through fellowship, education, conservation practices, promoting research, guardianship of proper regulations and support 

the Santiam Flycasters can succeed in this mission. 

We meet in Salem the second Thursday of each month (no meeting in July) 
at the Pringle Park Community Building 

606 Church Street at 7:00 pm. 
www.santiamflycasters.com 

 

Mail the completed signed form to: The Santiam Flycasters, P.O. Box 691, Salem, OR 97308, or drop it off in person at our next 

meeting.  *Dues are from January 1st through December 31st.  For new members, there is a 50% reduction after July 1st. 

Regular --  $25      Family --  $30      Youth-- $10 

NAME: ________________________________________________________              

ADDRESS/CITY/STATE/ZIP:         ___________________________________                            

PHONE #:         ___________________________________________________________    

EMAIL:                                                                                                                                                                         

FAMILY MEMBERS:                                                                                                                                                      

Please tell us why you want to be member (please check all that apply):  __ hear presentations on various fly fishing 
topics, __ improve my fly tying skills, __ improve my fly casting skills, __ participate in fishing stream and lake im-
provement projects,  __ go on fishing trips with other club members,  __ learn about fishing in the area,  

__ other (please specify:__________________________________________________________________________) 

Are you an FFF Member?   Yes No 

Are you interested in obtaining an SFC Name Tag?   Yes No 
 

You must sign this release each year when you renew to participate in club activities. 

LIABILITY RELEASE AND HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT 

As a condition of membership or of participation in any activity encouraged or publicized by the Santiam Flycasters, I voluntarily assume 

all risks of my participation.  In acknowledgment that I am doing so entirely upon my own initiative, risk and responsibility I do hereby for myself, 

heirs, executors, and administrators agree to remise, fully release, hold harmless, and forever discharge the Santiam Flycasters, all its officers, board 

members and volunteers, acting officially or otherwise, from any and all claims, demands, actions or causes of actions, on account of my death or on 

account of any injury to me or my property that may occur from any cause whatsoever while participating in any such Santiam Flycasters activity. 

 I acknowledge that I have carefully read this hold harmless and release agreement, and fully understand that it is a release of liability.  I further 
acknowledge that I am waving any rights that I may have to bring legal action to assert a claim against the Santiam Flycasters for its negligence. 

 I have read the above statement and agree to its terms as a condition of my membership in the Santiam Flycasters. 

X_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

         Signature                                                                   Print Name                                                                                                  Date 


